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Reconstruction work on Petrifying Springs Park Road to begin 
Monday 

 
Kenosha – Major road and parking lot reconstruction is scheduled to start at Petrifying Springs 
Park on Monday, June 18th. This project will include replacement of a 75 year-old storm sewer 
system, demolition and replacement of asphalt, curb and gutter in six parking lots and the main 
road through Pets that is one mile in length.  
 
Sections of the park will be closed at times to allow the construction to progress smoothly. The 
project will start with the first segment from County Road JR to the flagpole Armed Forces 
Memorial. The second segment will be from the flagpole Armed Forces Memorial to Parking 
Area 4. The third segment will be from Parking Area 4 to County Road A. 
 
The Carlisle Family Dog Park will remain open and people are advised to park in the County 
Highway JR Parking Lot across from the Parkside Cross Country Course during the construction 
of the first segment. The artesian well in Area 1 at times will have to be accessed by walking 
from Parking Area 2. The Bike Path will have to be crossed in a few places with storm sewer 
piping. Bikers and walkers are advised to use caution in these areas. 
 
While the park is open, some areas in the park will only be accessible by walking.  
 
The removal of dam is expected to start around the end of July. The roadway and parking lots 
will be finished by mid-September and the dam project will be completed by November 1st. 
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